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Serio, Melissa

From: Serio, Melissa

Sent: Wednesday, August 11, 2021 2:35 PM

To: Meyer, Brian R; Hoskins, Jenny; Skogerboe, Dustin; Dorsett, David; Smith, Brian; Howe, 

Kenneth; Loecher, Ron; Giarmo, Lauren; Finarty, Liz; Johnson, Kirk; Herbst, Dean; 

Neuhaus, Shane; Wilkinson, Cedric; Holak, Hugh; Nixon, Scott; Redmond, Daniel; 

Gelhaus, Roy; Webb, James; Bishop, Darwin; Boulet, Roger; Alvarez, Danielle

Cc: Musgrove, Wes; Merryman, Kevin; Moore, Nicole; Reis, Tom; Pohlen, Nathan; Godbold, 

Seana

Subject: Urban permanent and stabilizing - Creeping Red Fescue seed shortage & substitution 

for 2021

Please forward to the appropriate construction staff in your office for their information and use. 

 

Due to the current and anticipated continued seed shortages of Creeping Red Fescue, Roadside Development has 

recommended we allow changes to the DOT’s permanent and stabilizing urban seed mix until the end of 

2021.  Proposed change is to allow a partial or full substitution of the required 25 lbs. per acre of Creeping Red Fescue 

with any of the following varieties: 

• Chewing Fescue 

• Hard Fescue 

• Sheep’s Fescue 

• Blue Fescue 

 

If this substitution is needed for projects, it should be addressed with a mutual benefit contract modification. 

 

Potential recommendations or specification changes for next year will be reviewed this fall. 

 

This email will be posted for reference at https://iowadot.gov/construction_materials/Earthwork-and-erosion-control. 

 

Thanks,  

Melissa 

 

MELISSA SERIO 

EARTH WORK F IELD EN GINEER 

CON STRUCTION &  MATE RIALS  BUREAU 

iowadot.gov                          Iowa Department of Transportation 

Office: 515-239-1280         @iowadot         @iowadot          

Melissa.serio@iowadot.us  

 


